












 

 

April 28, 2018 

 

Dan Wilkins 

Public Works Director/Town Engineer 

Town of Truckee  

10183 Truckee Airport Road 

Truckee, California 96161 

 

Re: TSSA-1 Funds Annual Discussion 

 

Dear Dan;  

 

This letter serves as confirmation the receipt of your correspondence dated April 3, 2018.  As is 

scheduled annually, the Tahoe Donner Association board of directors met and discussed the 

contents of the letter, namely, Truckee Special Service Area -1 Funds (TSSA-1), expenditures 

for 2018 pavement management program and other special projects.   

 

At the April 28, 2018 board of directors meeting, the board of directors thank the Town of 

Truckee for providing the letter ahead of the board meeting.  The board recognizes the continued 

reserve of funding to insure the accelerated schedule for pavement management of the roadways 

within Tahoe Donner Association.  

 

The slurry schedule, and overlay and paving schedules, have continued to ensure that Tahoe 

Donner roads are maintained well. 

 

The Board of Directors wishes to express that the Town of Truckee continues to maximize the 

TSSA-1 funds to the benefit of the service area while addressing other roadway issues which are 

long term goals and requests of the Association. 

 

The Board is in favor of the reignited focus to address safety, congestion, and traffic flow near 

the Donner Memorial State Park and Tahoe Donner Beach Club Marina.  This project is a 

priority to the Association as it should be to the State Park and the Town of Truckee. 

 

Updating traffic studies and review the need of looking at turning on Northwoods Boulevard into 

Northwoods Clubhouse and Trout Creek Recreation Center are advised for the potential for 

needed improvement to align with future paving projects.   

 

Addressing continued resident speeding concerns within, Truckee Police Chief Leftwich 

reported to the Tahoe Donner Board of Directors in March that he has identified several 

locations within Tahoe Donner which he recommends for radar feedback signage and implement 

installation this summer.  The Board asks for coordination in installing the recommended radar 



 

 

feedback signs as detailed by the police chief along with installing warning “speed change” 

signage, (i.e. Reduce Speed Ahead 45mph/25mph, or 35mph/25mph), etc. 

 

The board and staff will discuss further the potential for Tahoe Donner Association to take on 

leadership of the Snowpeak/Slalom widening project.  

 

Finally, the Board continues to believe that the TSSA-1 funds language should not be revised to 

include funding for town-wide transportation purposes. Thank you for your efforts to continue to 

engage the Board and secure its perspective on this matter.  This correspondence is expected to 

be included as information in the Town Council’s deliberation on TSSA-1’s 2018/2019 year.  

Please contact me should you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

ROBB ETNYRE 

General Manager 

 

Cc:  Tahoe Donner Board of Directors 

 Town of Truckee Town Council Members 
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